
 

 

CLIENT ALERT 

NEW YORK STATE AMENDS ELECTION LAW 
 

Effective immediately, amendments to the New York State election law increase the amount of 
paid time off New York employers must provide their employees to vote. 

Prior to the amendment, New York employees were eligible for up to two hours of paid time 
off to vote, so long as they did not have four or more consecutive hours off during polling 
hours. The amendment removes the “time off” caveat, and now simply requires that employers 
provide their employees three paid hours in which to vote. Employers are entitled to specify that 
the voting time be taken at either the beginning or end of the employee’s working shift, 
otherwise the time must be mutually agreed.  

To be entitled to voting time off, employees must be registered to vote and must provide at least 
two days’ advance notice of the need for time off to vote. The law has left open the question of 
whether “paid time off” for voting may be deducted from employees’ established PTO or 
vacation leave banks, or, whether time off for voting leave would be a separate form of time 
off. Additionally, the law does not address whether employers can require a voting receipt or 
otherwise request proof that the employee in fact used the time off for voting. 

The law does require employers, no less than ten working days before every election, post a 
notice setting forth the provisions of the state’s election law, which is available at 
https://www.elections.ny.gov/NYSBOE/elections/AttentionEmployees.pdf.    

 

* * * 

 

If you have questions or would like additional information, please contact our Employment Law 
Practice Group Leader Amanda M. Fugazy (afugazy@egsllp.com) or the primary EGS attorney 
with whom you work.  
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